ROCHON SANDS HALL AND RECREATION ASSOCIATION

MINUTES 

April 11, 2015 at 9:00 a.m. 

Attendees:

Harriette Hudson, Blaine Brinson, Nadine Primrose, Brian Buck, Tamara Wheeler, Karl Grollmuss, Peter Wood, Dan Hiller, Carol Dyck 

Missing:  Marion Fletcher, Bill Fletcher ,Sandy Berg
Meeting Chaired by Tamara Wheeler
1. Brian Buck moved that the agenda be approved.    CARRIED
2. The minutes of the February 14, 2015 minutes were moved by Blaine Brinson.  CARRIED
3. Harriette Hudson submitted the treasurer’s report. Moved by Nadine Primrose.  CARRIED.  Nadine Primrose moved that as the survey costs would not be covered through Casino funds that we approve payment through regular funds.   CARRIED
4. Committee Reports
a) Village Council Update was provided by Blaine Brinson.  The additional insurance coverage for board members was agreed to.  

b) Regional Recreation Board – A survey has been sent by the recreation board regarding previous applications for funding.  Carol Dyck will complete.

c) Village Square Project – Peter Wood and Dan Hiller attended the meeting to discuss the project including the estimated costs.  Peter will set up a display at the May Long Weekend BBQ to answer any questions.  
d) Website – The committee agreed to allow local businesses and residents wanting to advertise cabin rentals etc. to put a business card size advertisement on the website with no charge at this time.  

e) Hall Maintenance – Shutters for the bar will be installed prior to the end of the month.  New electrical outlets are being added.  A work bee will be schedules to paint the bar and kitchen.  A change table is being installed in the men’s washroom. 
f) Neon sign – Tamara to make arrangements for sign, Carol will provide contact information.

g) Rentals – a checklist is available and needs updated information

5. Reports on events:

a) Spring BBQ – Tamara working on this event. A cost of $25 was obtained for beach towels with the logo on them from ID Apparel.  It was moved by Tamara Wheeler that we purchase 25 of them for sale at the BBB. 
d) Membership  - Carol setting up the forms and areas for membership drive

e) Canada Day celebrations – We have $1500 in grant money for this event

f)  Casino – Our next casino is September 16 & 17.        
6. Old Business 

a) Playground – The Village will review the report to see if there is anything that is required to be done right away.  Some discussion regarding exposed concrete

b) Tennis Court Upgrade/Pickle Ball court markings – It appears that there is some cracking in the courts, the village will have it checked out
c) Webcam – There are too many problems for this to happen so we will put it off at this time
d) Farmer’s Market – to be held off and reviewed again next year

e) Back up of records – this summer a committee will review old records and decide what needs to be backed up

7. New Business

a)  50/50 Raffle tickets permit - Carol to check with ALGC regarding a year permit
b) Halloween function to be held as a fund raiser for the Village Square project.  Wheelhouse will be contacted to see if they are available to play.

c) Block watch to be investigated
d) Newsletter was reviewed and will be prepared to go out with the tax forms

e) Funds for Bookkeeping supplies.  It was decided to have Harriett set up the books on her Quickbook program and we will cover any extra costs she has.

f) Grant Writing – Carol will investigate possible contractors to assist in preparing grant requests

8. Next meeting – May 2, 2015  at 9:00 am 

9. Karl Grollmuss moved the meeting be adjourned at 11:38 am 

